Hello

No minority in Australia should receive special rights.  This applies to homosexuals.  There are laws, which our duly elected law-makers have enacted, which provide a societal and financial framework, within which ALL Australians must operate.

If any group seeks special privileges or rights then they need to seek popular support, through duly elected representatives.  Of course, by giving special rights and privileges to a minority (of any kind) then the Government will be discriminating against all who are not part of that minority.

I don’t for one moment think that “This is a vital step towards achieving equality before the law for all Australians.”  It is yet another attempt by a very small minority to have their lifestyle choices affirmed by the broader community.  Well, I don’t affirm those choices and have elected representatives who support that view.

“In the context of financial and work-related benefits and entitlements there are a variety of laws that exclude same-sex couples for no readily apparent reason.  Much of the discriminatory effect of the legislation identified below stems from definitions of the term ‘spouse’, ‘partner’ or ‘dependent’ which explicitly exclude people in same-sex relationships. Where those terms are not defined in legislation, the common law has interpreted those terms to exclude samesex couples.”

In Australia, a marriage is a union between one man and one woman – full stop.  The ACT has tried to circumvent that convention through its Civil Unions Act.  But it remains – samesex relationships do not enjoy the benefits of heterosexual couples in Australia because they are not the same.  They are not recognised by law and so any attempts to positively discriminate in favour of this group would be out of touch with community expectations and wants.

Regards
 

Michael Hardy
[Details removed]

